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April 12, 2012
Kenneth Kozyra
KJK Wireless, LLC

127 Ridge Road

Nashua, NH 03062
SUBJECT:
US Cellular Oakdale (853488)


Structural Report

Dear Ken:

On Thursday, October 6, 2011, AMEC Environment & Infrastructure (AMEC) conducted a site visit of the proposed cellular site #853488 on the roof of the building located at 246 Deering Avenue in Portland, Maine.  It is our understanding that you intend to install the following new equipment at this location:

· (1) Ericsson RBS 6102 cabinet, weighing approximately 2,000 pounds
· (1) Ericsson SBE unit, weighing approximately 2,700 pounds

· (1) Ericsson CDMA cabinet, weighing approximately 2,200 pounds

· (3) Ericsson RRUS-11 cabinets, weighing approximately 55 pounds each

· (1) Emerson CAC-A32214090 cabinet, weighing approximately 30 pounds

· (12) Kathrein-Scale 800 10168 antennas
Our office performed a structural analysis of the as-built condition including the existing and new equipment loads.  The results of our analysis found that the existing roof deck and framing is structurally adequate to support the existing equipment in the locations shown on the design drawings.  
Provided the details given in the design drawings prepared by AMEC dated April 12, 2012 are followed, the proposed new equipment will not affect the structural integrity of the building and meet the IBC 2009 building code requirements.  

If you have an additional questions or comments, please don’t hesitate to call us
Sincerely,

AMEC Environment & Infrastructure, Inc.
Jeffrey D. Evans, P.E.





Michael S. Deletetsky, P.E.
JDE:lap
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Chris Mims – AMEC E&I
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